


	Commodore Stockton Skills School
2022-2023 School Site Council 
(Winter - 1st Meeting)
January 23, 2023, 2:30 PM, Virtual
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88911835974?pwd=dHV1OCs0YTU3c09hbWwvRTBiZEd0QT09
Meeting ID: 889 1183 5974
Password: 153733

Minutes

	

	Elected School Site Council Members

	Clare Stubblefield, Principal, Secretary
	Jennifer Edmund, Parent

	Melissa Fisher, Other Staff
	Earlisha Gaines, Parent

	Anthony Gragg, Teacher, Chairperson
	Kim Garrigan, Parent

	David Zeyen, Teacher, Parliamentarian 
	Thaddeus Smith III, Parent, Vice Chairperson

	Joseph Spracher, Teacher
	Ariyan Miller, Parent

	
	

	Guests

	Art Mosqueda, Program Specialist
Maylyn Paculba, Program Coordinator SES






*   SSC Member required to meet secondary composition only and may include a student in place of a parent/community member.
** Agenda Items must match the Notice of Meeting/Agenda verbatim.
*** Summary of Discussion and Actions include a brief, but concise narrative of the presentation and the highlights and questions/comments presented during the discussion.


	AGENDA ITEM**
	Summary of Discussion and Actions***

	1. Call to Order
	The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 2:39.

	1. Roll Call, Establishment of Quorum, and Introduction
(Quorum is established when at minimum 6 members are present for elementary sites and 7 members are present for secondary sites.)
	The Chairperson took member attendance through the chat.. The following member attendees were present: Clare Stubblefield, Joseph Spracher, David Zeyen, Melissa Fisher, Earlisha Gaines, Kim Garrigan, and Thaddeus Smith III.

There were 7 members present, which constituted a Quorum.


	1. Public Comments
	No comments received.

	1. Membership

	None

	1. Review and Approval of Minutes
· November 14, 2023
	The minutes from the November 14th meeting were reviewed and approved with no changes.  Mr. Spracher made the motion, Mrs. Garrigan seconded the motion, and all council members voted “aye” in the chat.

	1. Title I Required Activities
· Review and Approval of 23-24 Preliminary Staffing for Title I and LCFF Budget Allocations
	Mrs. Stubblefield stated that she has not received the Preliminary Staffing for Title1 and LCFF Budget Allocations yet.  She will add the agenda item to next month’s meeting.

	1. School Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA)
· Conduct annual SPSA Evaluation of each Strategy/Activity/Task with local data. (July through December) 
· Proposed revision for the current SPSA

	The principal presented the annual evaluation.  She stated that the staff held collaborations in the summer. Collaborations with the resource teacher and classroom teachers are happening as well as ELD teacher collaboration. Resources for students with disabilities have been ordered and students are using them.  Accelerated Reader license agreement has been purchased as well as instructional materials to support a print rich environment.  The Library Media Assist is in place and is working on ordering books for the library. The ELOP program is providing funding for after school enrichment, so we need to move the funding allocated to after school enrichment.  A Program Specialist and an Instructional Assistant have not been hired yet.  Academic Conferences have been scheduled for February.  The Summer Bridge Program was held.  Some technology tools have been purchased. The counselors have been teaching SEL lessons to all grade levels.  Safety equipment has been ordered.  The Commodore Showcase is being planned.  
Principal provided an opportunity for feedback.  Mrs. Spracher asked if we are going to hire a Program Specialist as it’s an important position that supports teachers, students, keeps technology in working order, and much more.  Mrs. Stubblefield said we definitely want a program specialist but with the district being short on classroom teachers they are holding off on hiring program specialists right now.
Ms. Gaines asked if we are going to talk about the money not used for the program specialist and instructional assist and what it will be spent on.  Mrs. Stubblefield replied that we are going to go over it next.
Mrs. Stubblefield presented the proposed revision to the Council.  The revisions are as follows:
Additional funds for books for staff for book study groups, $1,000 LCFF
Increase funds to send staff to conferences and workshops to $50,000 Title1 and $5,000 LCFF
Afterschool planning and collaboration time for teachers to plan and prepare for the implementation of supplemental programs to increase early literacy, $54, 600 Title1
Afterschool planning and collaboration time for TK assistants to plan and prepare for the implementation of supplemental programs to increase early literacy, $2,000 Title1
Intensive summer program for K-2 students who are below grade level in reading, $21,100 Title1
Equipment such as Duplos, Collators, and Poster Makers are needed in order to be more effective in implementing supplemental programs such as SIPPS, Heggerty, and PLTW, $30,000 LCFF
STEM Materials and supplies to support the PLTW STEM curriculum.  Instructional supplies: $14,055 Title 1 and Technology: $3,000 LCFF
Funding is being allotted to purchase Interactive Display Systems and Document Cameras, $55,996 LCFF
Conferences and workshops focusing on PBIS and growth mindset for Admin, counselors, teachers, and Campus Security, $10,000 Title1
Additional Comp for Counselors, CSA’s and Noon Duties to work after hours on PBIS planning and implementation, $10,000 Title1
Mrs. Stubblefield asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Mr. Smith asked if there was any data showing that the money spent on conferences actually makes a positive change in student learning.  Mrs. Stubblefield replied that we haven’t attended conferences in a couple of years but he has a good point that we should be looking at that.  She also stated that we will be doing an analysis of the SPSA, along with data, to determine the effectiveness of the plan on student achievement and would be sharing that with the council.  Ms. Gaines asked if the teachers requested to have the interactive display systems.  Mrs. Stubblefield said no, she was wanting to modernize the school by purchasing newer technology for the staff and students.
The Vice Chairperson called for a motion to vote on the proposed revision of the school plan.  Mrs. Garrigan made a motion to approve the revision and Mr. Spracher seconded the motion.  All council members voted “aye” in the chat.




	1. Progress Monitoring of each Strategy/Activity/Task 
· Review the state and local data
	The principal presented the annual evaluation.  She stated that the staff held collaborations in the summer. Collaborations with the resource teacher and classroom teachers are happening as well as ELD teacher collaboration. Resources for students with disabilities have been ordered and students are using them.  Accelerated Reader license agreement has been purchased as well as instructional materials to support a print rich environment.  The Library Media Assist is in place and is working on ordering books for the library. The ELOP program is providing funding for after school enrichment, so we need to move the funding allocated to after school enrichment.  A Program Specialist and an Instructional Assistant have not been hired yet.  Academic Conferences have been scheduled for February.  The Summer Bridge Program was held.  Some technology tools have been purchased. The counselors have been teaching SEL lessons to all grade levels.  Safety equipment has been ordered.  The Commodore Showcase is being planned.  



	1. Local Control Accountability Plan
None
	No new information

	1. Announcements/Reports
· DELAC
· ELAC
· List Announcement or Report
	Mrs. Stubblefield reported that at the last ELAC meeting Mr. Mosqueda went over the SPSA.  While reviewing the plan, he noted that the school was unable to fill the paraprofessional and program specialist positions, and other monies for EL tutoring and clubs were not being used as set aside for this year.  A parent asked if money which was not used for this year’s budget could be used to help some of the cost of science camp for 6th grade.  She also stated that greater efforts should be made to have an office employee that works directly with parents be bilingual in Spanish.
Mr. Smith shared that M.L. King Jr. Day celebration that was sponsored by the African American/Black Parent Advisory Committee and ELOP at Pulliam School was a great success.  There was a big turnout and he thanked everyone for coming. He also stated that they are doing some partnering with the Stockton Kings and there are some exciting opportunities for students coming up.

	1. Adjournment
	The Chairperson adjourned the meeting at 3:32.
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